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April 24th, 2012 

Board of Supervisors 
800 S. Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, CA 93009 

SUBJECT:  Appointment of Joseph Westbury to Fill the Remainder of the Term of the 
Vacant Division No. 2 Seat on the Ojai Valley Municipal Advisory Council 

RECOMMENDATION:  
Appoint Joseph Westbury to Fill the Remainder of the Term of the Vacant Division No. 2 Seat 
on the Ojai Valley Municipal Advisory Council 

DISCUSSION:  

Dr. Joseph Westbury is a resident and registered voter within Division No. 2 of the Ojai Valley 
Municipal Advisory Council. Dr. Westbury has served in various leadership positions in the 
community and will make a fine member of the Council. His appointment to fill remaining 
term of the vacant Division No. 2 seat is encouraged. 

Cordially, 

Steve Bennett 
Supervisor, First District 
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